APPROVED MINUTES 


Town of Washington 

Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes

September 4, 2014
· ASSEMBLY

1.1 MEMBERS: Ken Eastman, Guy Eaton and Tom Marshall 

1.2 Visitors: Gwen Gaskell
2.0 Minutes:  Marshall motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of August 28, 2014,   Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the minutes are approved. 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

September 7th- Conservation Commission hike 12:30-2:30 meeting at the intersection of Rte 31 and Twin Bridges Road 

September 9th – State Primary at Camp Morgan 8:00am to 7:00pm 

September 10th – Park and Recreation 6PM at the Town Hall 

September 11th- Selectmen’s meeting town hall 9 AM-4 PM and 6:30pm with meeting to begin at 7 PM
September 13th – Richard Griffith, Selectmen for the Town in the late 70’s early 80’s will be interned in East Washington time to be announced. He was 103 years old. 
September 13th – “Celebration Life for Pat (Eastman) Pasieka” 1-3pm at 674 Millen Pond Road 

September 17th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

DID YOU KNOW? 

The United Way of Sullivan County is holding a collection of warm- clean clothing and blankets distribution in the fall to needy families- adults and children- including Washington. Please drop off at the Town Hall. 
If you have dish towel belonging to Camp Morgan please return them! There is a serious shortage at the lodge, donations would be appreciated, you can drop them at the Town Hall 

3.0 BUILDING PERMITS: 


3.1 Marianne Garvin: TM#09-02, E. Washington Road, requesting a permit to construct a 10x16 livestock shed that is moveable. Marshall inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Marshall motioned to approve the application. Eastman seconded the motion, All voted in favor. 
3.2 Mats Barden: TM#16-128, Beaverbrook Road, requesting a permit to construct a 11x25 lean to off existing garage. Eaton inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
 
4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY: 

4.1 Mary Jo Debrusk the physical education teacher at the school wanted to know when the ballfield would be mowed. Eaton spoke with the contractor and it will be done on Saturday. 

4.2 Evie Boyce came in to ask Dagesse on the status of the sandbags. Dagesse contacted Thayer and was informed the Bailey Road bridge project is first and foremost and he would get her the sandbags as soon as possible. 

4.3 Paul Cordeiro asked for a tax card. Eaton assisted him. He also asked if enclosing a deck would need a building permit. Eaton said yes. 

4.4 Tara Van Meter stopped by to pick up the mailing list she requested from the assessors during the day, paid the fee. She also told Eaton that two more artist tours would be coming up soon. 

4.5 The Selectmen met with Frank Lemay, from Milestone Construction and Maggie Stier, of the Preservation Alliance to discuss the Meetinghouse being included in the Seven to Save campaign. Jager will complete the application. 
4.6 Jim Gaskell came in to speak with the Selectmen and asked about the acoustics at the lodge. The Selectmen also had the comment came from Jim Crandall. Selectmen will investigate alternatives to mitigate the noise pollution. 

4.7 Jed Schwartz called to ask for the status of the contract from last week. The Selectmen reviewed the comments from the Town’s attorney. See 8.1 
4.8 Pat Liotta phoned to ask Dagesse if a property had been merged. Dagesse researched and told her it had not. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEADS AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS: 

5.1 Ed Thayer: 
5.1.1. Discussed possible purchase of a new used loader, more information to come. 

5.1.2. The culvert on Bailey Road will be placed on Monday. 

5.1.3. Discussed other culvert issues in town. 

5.2 Sandy Eccard: 

5.2.1 Discussed a 17 year old lien on a Valley Road property, the origin was undertermined and the Selectmen authorized the waiving of the lien.  

6.0 PUBLIC APPOINTMENTS
6.1 Gwen Gaskell asked that a correction be made on the town map regarding the common. 
7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED: 

7.1 New Hampshire Officials Directory – Filed 

7.2 Letter from Grappone Ford requesting to be added to the bid list- Filed 
7.3 Email from the Town’s attorney regarding a road dispute. – Filed  

7.4 A copy of a letter from FEMA to Mr Hammer in reference to Federal Flood Maps – Filed 
7.5 Application from Heather Kennett for the use of the lodge- See 9.1

7.6 Application from Colleen Whitney for the use of the lodge. – See 9.2

8.0 OLD BUSINESS:

8.1 Eastman signed the contract for Warren Street Architects, at the request of WESAC, with comments from the attorney attached. 
8.2 The Selectmen reviewed comments from the Town’s attorney of the Milestone Construction rehabilitation for the tower end of the town hall. The Selectmen signed the document and sent the comments from the attorney along with the contract. 

8.3 

9.0 NEW BUSINESS: 
9.1 Eaton motioned to approve the application of Heather Kennett for the use of the lodge. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
9.2 Eastman motioned to approve the application of Colleen Whitney for the use of the lodge. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 
9.3 The Selectmen discussed the use of the lodge and the cost to the taxpayers. The Selectmen decided at this time to keep the fees the same. 

9.4 The Selectmen signed a letter for the Department of Revenue requesting funds from the fund balance to cover the cost of repairs from the August 13th rain event. 

10.0 The Selectmen authorized payroll checks in the amount of $14,464.23 and vendors checks in the amount of $23,086.88.

11.0 ADJOURNMENT:

11.1 Marshall motioned to adjourn at 8:02pm Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor and the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Dagesse 

